## ANNOUNCEMENTS

Alison Hall has recently been transferred to the position of Cataloguing Librarian i/c Humanities, and Foreign Language and Literature Sections, at Carleton University.

\* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \*

## LETTER FROM THE CANADIAN MUSIC CENTRE

The following letter was recently received from the Canadian Music Centre. As the minutes in question accurately reflect what was said, they cannot be changed, so we are publishing this letter instead. We apologize for any misunderstanding concerning this matter.

Alison Hall, President.

Recently I received a copy of the CAML Newsletter which contained your minutes for the Annual General Meeting which was held at the University of Ottawa on June 1, 1982. At the top of page six there is a reference to the Canadian Music Centre and I should like to bring to your attention a point of incorrect information about the CMC.

What happened earlier this year at the national office of the Canadian Music Centre was that there was a restructuring of certain responsibilities, a move which meant the elimination of two existing positions and their combining into one new position. I hope you will realize that such a change is quite different from the impression left by the statement that "two long-time staff members... have been dismissed".

Because others, who are aware of what changes were made at the CMC and who share my concern that your minutes correctly reflect the situation, and because the Canadian Music Centre, as a member of the Canadian Association of Music Libraries, appreciates the correctness of the minutes as they concern our organization, I would ask that you take steps to correct item number six in your minutes.

Thank you for your consideration and attention to this matter which is important to us. I do look forward to hearing how this matter can be effected.

Sincerely,

John A. Miller Executive Director Canadian Music Centre.